
  

 
 

 

 

Newsletter Term 1 Week 7 12th March 2020 

Templestowe Heights Primary School Values 
 

Persistence       Respect       Courage        Responsibility 
       “inspiring learners for life” 

 

Get Ready For The  

Hat Parade, Hot Cross Bun Drive and Easter Raffle 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Foundation students first assembly 

Congratulations to our new Foundation students for their first assembly. The gymnasium was a full house as many 
proud family members gathered to see their chlidren receive starting school certificates. It takes a village to raise a 
child, so thank you to families and our Foundatoin team of Cassie Johnson, Ashleigh Danes, Jacqui Nicolazzo and Ross 
Toogood for making the school transition so successful.  

 
Coronavirus 

As you are all aware the World Health Organisation has officially declared the current novel coronavirus situation as a 
pandemic. As a government school, legally we must take our advice from the Department of Health and Human 
Services, the Victoria’s Chief Health Officer, the Federal Government, and the World Health Organisation. As we follow 
the Department’s Infectious Diseases policy, anyone presenting with flu-like symptoms (staff or children) will be sent 
home and required to seek medical advice.  

Below is the relevant link to all the most up to date information to help you understand the Department of Education’s 
current response to the novel coronavirus.  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx  

Sleep Hygiene 

As either a parent or educator, we are frequently challenged by how best to develop our children’s social and 
emotional tools. This recent article on the ABC News site has some interesting content that is certainly worth 
considering. You can access the entire article via this link.  

If you don’t have time to read the entire article, here are some of the key points: 

 When Dr Stuart Shanker (a professor of psychology and philosophy at York University) works with families, he 
reinforces that sleep is the number one restorative for all kids. For at least an hour before bedtime, there 
should be no screen time.  

9850 1796 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx
https://www.abc.net.au/news/2020-02-21/tantrums-behaviour-children-burnout-self-regulation/11978106
https://www.abc.net.au/news/health/2019-01-18/screen-time-and-psychological-wellbeing-in-adolescents/10723726


 Parents often will ask, “What should we do if our kids are not playing games or chatting with friends?” The 
simple answer is reading! Reading is a naturally self-regulating activity, as is listening to gentle music. 

 Connecting with your child is also important. "We want to work hard, especially with the young children, on 
sleep hygiene, so that they enjoy the process of gradually unwinding. And nothing does this as effectively as 
that quiet time alone with your parent," he explained. “This is a special moment for them to feel safe and 
secure.” 

Welcome Oscar 

We would like to welcome Oscar to our Templestowe Heights community. It has been pleasing to see Oscar settle in 
to his new school and make new friends quickly in his new class of 1/2B. We look forward to seeing you grow as a 
learner. 

Don’t forget - put it in your diaries our 50 years celebrations 

This year we will be celebrating 50 years since our doors first opened as Templestowe Heights 
Primary. On Saturday 21st November we have scheduled a carnival day with rides, 
entertainment, silent auctions, stalls, food stalls and a ‘Trip Down Memory Lane’ exhibition. We 

will also be hosting an Alumni night time event for past students (who are 18 years or older) on Thursday 19th 
November. To register for our Alumni please contact the office on 9850 1796 or email at 
templestowe.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au . Information can also be found on our website. 
www.templestowehts.vic.edu.au . 

 

Rhys Coulson 

Principal 
 

 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 

Year 5/6 Camp Expression Of Interest 
Year 5/6 camp expression of interest event has been posted on Compass. Please go to the events tab  and follow the 
prompts. 

School Helpers and Visitors 
All parent/guardian helpers and visitors to the school must hold a valid WWC (Working With Children Check). Go to 
https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au to apply and present your card to the school office. 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2020 

Term 1 
Wednesday 18th March School Council Meeting 7.30pm 

Monday 16th March Foundation Dentist Visit 

Wednesday 18th March School Council Meeting 7.30pm 

Tues 24th March Hot Cross Bun Drive – with Bakers Delight 

Friday 27th March Easter Raffle Drawn 

Hat Parade – Gym 9.15am 

End of Term 1  

       Assembly at 1.30pm 

       Students Dismissed at 2.30pm 

TERM DATES 2020 
Term 1 Thursday 30th January -  Friday 27th March 

Term 2 Tuesday 14th April – Friday 26th June 

Term 3 Monday 13th July – Friday 18th September 

Term4 Monday 5th October – Friday 18th December 

https://www.abc.net.au/news/2018-04-02/five-tips-to-help-you-make-the-most-of-reading-to-your-children/9609582
https://www.abc.net.au/news/science/2018-12-16/does-music-really-help-us-fall-asleep/10612630
mailto:templestowe.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.templestowehts.vic.edu.au/
https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/


CSEF Applications 
CSEF is provided to eligible families to assist with the cost of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 

Parents and carers may claim the CSEF of $125 per year, if you hold an eligible concession card. To apply please contact 
the office or download a CSEF application form from www.education.vic.gov.au/csef and provide us with a copy of a 
current concession card. Closing date for application is Friday 3rd April 2020. For more information visit the above web 
site. 

You will only need to submit an application form in 2020 if any of the following changes have occurred: 

 new student enrolments: your child has started or changed schools in 2020 or you did not apply at the same 
school in 2019 or 

 changed family circumstances: such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, or 
new siblings commencing at the school in 2020. 

ARTROOM NEWS 
The art room urgently needs more newspapers for this term.  If you have newspapers at home 

could you please bring them to school ASAP. 

Thanks Joy Birrell (Art Teacher) 

 

SCHOOL SPORTS VICTORIA TRACK AND FIELD 
School Sports Australia present the SSA 10-12 years Track and Field Championship on an annual basis. The 2020 

Victorian Team will be selected at a track and field selection trials day to be held on Sunday 4th October at Lakeside 

Stadium. The team will be selected by the Teams Officials selection committee. If you would like your child to 

participate please resister at the link below.  Registrations close Thursday, 24th September 2020. 

https://ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic/pages/track-field.aspx 

 

 
Bakers Delight Lunch Orders 
We have partnered with our local Bakers Delight to trial Tuesday lunch 
orders for our families.  
Tuesday lunch orders commenced this week. Please use the link to 
order http://bit.ly/thps-lunches . 20% of each order will be donated 
back to our school. Orders close each week at 5pm on Sunday, and 
will be delivered to school before lunchtime. 

Easter Raffle donations 
The highly anticipated annual Easter Raffle will be drawn in the final assembly of term. Please bring donations into the 
office anytime from now until the last Monday of term. Please check ingredients and ensure all items are NUT FREE. 
Any Easter themed items welcome – eggs, bags/baskets, easter craft & colouring books, easter trinkets. 

Hot Cross Buns 
We are delighted to be having our annual Hot Cross Bun Drive in partnership with our local Macedon Plaza Bakers 
Delight leading up to Easter. $2 from every pack sold will go towards our school fundraising. Orders close 5pm Tuesday 
24th March, for delivery to school Thursday 26th March. To order click on  http://bit.ly/thps-easter 
 
Working With Children Check 
Anyone who helps in any capacity at school must have a WWCC. It’s free and easy to apply online 
https://wwcv.auspost.com.au/ 
THPS Social Events facebook page 
Join the THPS closed facebook group by searching for THPS Social Events or using the link... 
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=thps%20social%20events 
 
P&F Team - Cecile, Fiona, Oula & Sarah   thpspaf@gmail.com 
 
 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/csef
https://ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic/pages/track-field.aspx
http://bit.ly/thps-lunches
http://bit.ly/thps-easter
https://wwcv.auspost.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=thps%20social%20events
mailto:thpspaf@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Templestowe Heights Primary Mini Ball 
 

Miniball is back for 2020! If you are new to THPS, you may have noticed that basketball is a very popular 
sport at our school. The Primary School Basketball program has been running at THPS for only 4 years but 
we now have 20 teams between grades 1 - 6, with 131 kids playing in 2020. That's about 40% of our students! 
Miniball is the precursor to the Primary School Basketball program and teaches the kids the basics of the 
sport. Each year we have around 3-5 miniball teams made up of prep students. It is a fun and inclusive sport 
which anyone can have a go at. It will teach the kids hand eye coordination and ball skills, how to be part of 
a team and good sportsmanship. They will also make new friends. 

Miniball will be starting next term for any Foundation kids interested in learning how to play basketball. No 
previous experience is required. We will be sending home a form and will also put it in the newsletter. 

Miniball takes place after school on a Friday at Bulleen Stadium in Sheahans Road, Bulleen and is aimed at 
teaching prep aged children the rules and techniques of Basketball while playing a game. Game start times 
vary each week and are between 4 – 5.30pm. The game consists of 2 x 15 minute halves and is not scored. 
Learning the rules and how to play the game, whilst having fun, are the main goals of Miniball. We are hoping 
to fill a girls team and a boys team for each class. 

The season commences the second week back from School Holidays on Friday 24th of April and runs for 10 
weeks. 

We will need parents/relatives to help coach and manage the teams or it will not be possible. Please let us 
know if you can take on or help with either of these roles. 

Cost - $65 per child for the term (we will email you the link to register and pay in a few weeks). 

Uniform – players wear their school uniform – light blue polo and navy shorts/skort/pants and sneakers.   

Expression of Interest Registration – is free using this link: https://www.trybooking.com/BJAJB as soon as 
possible so we have an idea of player numbers. 

*If your child is interested in playing could you please use the link ASAP so we have an idea of numbers 
and how many teams we need to register. 

If you have any questions, please ask us at school or email  sarahmabin@optusnet.com.au 

GO HEIGHTS!!! 

Sarah Mabin & Kate Stacker 

THPS Basketball Delegates 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/BJAJB
mailto:sarahmabin@optusnet.com.au


 

 
 

 

 

 

  



 

 

  

 

Year Name Received Award…. 

1/2B Johnny This guy is flying high! His effort is huge! His teamwork skills are fantastic! He shows 
empathy and compassion for others. Thank you for building positive relationships in 
our class! Great work Johnny!  

1/2M Alia For demonstrating a conscientious approach to school work and for working 
cooperatively and sensibly in class. You always show persistence and continue to 
grow in your learning.  A job well done. 

Sebastian For demonstrating the character strength of kindness. He is always willing to help out 
in the classroom, whether it is to offer a ‘helping hand’ to a friend or a ‘helping hand’ 
to his teacher by always looking after his learning space and table. A big thankyou 
from all of us in 1/ 2M. 

Chloe For demonstrating the character strength of bravery. You stood your ground and 
spoke your mind not allowing certain words to affect your demeanour. You are a great 
girl with a big heart. Keep listening to the sage advice the women in your life give you. 
Strong, sensible girls rule! 

1/2P Jasleen This week, you were nominated by your teacher for demonstrating our school values 
and the character strength teamwork. You are a role model in 1/2P and always listen 
to others when they are sharing. You have a positive attitude and always try your 
best. I love the way you listen with your whole body and always contribute to small 
group activities. Keep up the amazing work Jasleen! 

3/4B Andy We chose you this week for a high flyer because you demonstrate the character 
strength of humour in all areas of our classroom. You never use this strength in a 
mean way, but always to make people feel better. You are always smiling and sharing 
yourself with others and you know the right time to laugh and when it is time to focus. 
We all feel better when we see your smile. Well done! 

3/4F Lucy Lucy, you have received this award for the concentration and effort you put into your 
three page concept map during our reading lesson. Your ability to highlight and 
incorporate key ideas from the map enabled you to write a very descriptive response 
to the text. It is clear that you have a deep level of thinking! Keep bringing your 
motivation and love of learning to class  

3/4H Arman Congratulations on a great week Arman. You continue to contribute amazing ideas, 
thoughts and questions during our class discussions. The concept map you created as 
a text response during our reading session yesterday showed the deep thinking that 
you are doing. Keep challenging yourself. Well done! 

5/6P Urijah Urijah, 5/6P have seen your outstanding teamwork and cooperation this week in 
numerous group activities. You have committed yourself to including all students and 
making an effort to let everyone be heard, whilst also sharing great ideas and 
opinions. You continue to involve yourself with all students and seek different 
perspectives. Congratulations Urijah! 

5/6S Adam For being a conscientious student. Adam can always be relied on to help construct 
the success criteria for the lesson. He is an eager participant who is growing in 
confidence everyday. Awesome job, Adam! 

5/6W Aidan For displaying the character strength of Curiosity. You wonder about the world 
deeply, then ask questions about what you read and take actions to find out more. 
You are developing a lifelong skill of learning! Please share with us more about facts 
you discover! Well done and keep it up Aidan! 



 

SCHOOL CALENDAR SPONSORS 
A Big Thank You to our calendar advertisers for your sponsorship this year. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Community Notices 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Get your new Entertainment Membership today to support 
Templestowe Heights Primary School and receive these early bird 
bonus offers. 

Up to 4 months EXTRA MEMBERSHIP + SPEND & SAVE + $20 
BONUS WISH eGift Card when you purchase our NEW Multi City 
or Multi Plus Membership. 

Hurry offers end 29th February! 

Entertainment Memberships can start anytime and are packed with 
thousands of substantial savings on dining, travel and fun family 
activities. The digital membership is easy to download to start using 
instantly. New offers are added weekly for ongoing value all year 
round. 
Department of Education and Training does not endorse the products or services 
of any private advertiser. No responsibility is accepted by the DET for the accuracy 
of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them. This school 
is in line with the DET Policy. 
 
 
Department of Education and Training does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser. No responsibility is accepted by the 
DET for the accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them. This school is in line with the DET Policy. 

  



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


